Selectmen's Meeting April 19, 1976

All three Selectmen were present, Edward C. Clarke presiding

Robert Polinsky the Druggist was in about his sign, The Selectmen discussed the zoning regulation regarding signs and after looking at the sign and much discussion the Selectmen voted two to one not to allow the sign because of its size and the fact that it would stick out over the sidewalk. Edward Clarke and Richard Schacht voted not to allow the sign Eric Tenney voted for it.

Richard Schacht mentioned the Lunderville Trailer Park and is going to investigate to see if they are in violation.

Merle Aborn reported about a sign for Grove Street--The Condition of Salmon Brook Road--and the Tree on North Main Street.

The Selectmen agreed to send letters to appointees for the Board of Adjustment The Town Barn Committee and the Life Safety Officer.

The Selectmen unanimously agreed to give the secretary an increase of \$200.00 per year or \$0.20 per hour.